
Creating Our New Home
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History of 201 S. Walnut St.

YSCF has officially taken up residence at 201 S. Walnut Street!

Some know the building as the old library, the school district offices, or simply the "rock house".

Beginning in April 2024, YSCF calls it home! The building has been lovingly renovated thanks to the

Village of Yellow Springs and an incredibly talented and dedicated work crew. We envision this

space as one that will be utilized by the Foundation and our community for many years to come.      

The building opened as the Yellow Springs Library

in 1935 after being built by the Village as a Works

Progress Administration (WPA) project. The land

was purchased from the Presbyterian church for

$500 by the Library Association, the funding of

which came from the proceeds of many bake sales

and 25 cents per ticket sales for a variety of

Shakespeare plays. The stone was donated by

Antioch College and came from the Glen Helen

quarry.

At the dedication of the library in 1935, a

presentation speech was given by R.B. Stewart, the

father of Perry Stewart, one of YSCF's founders.

The library eventually moved out citing a need for

more space, and in 1964 the Yellow Springs School

Board moved in. The school board held their offices

here until 2022 and the building has been vacant

since.
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Open It Up and Use the

Original Maple Flooring

Transform the Small 

Conference Room

3



Add a Kitchenette from 

Library Shelves

Create an ADA 

Compliant Bathroom
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Reuse the Back Entry Door 

on the Bathroom

Reuse Original Bathroom Doors

for Conference Room Doors

5



Create a New Entry 

Return it to a Basement
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Thank you

Special thanks to Mike, Rob, and Ron

Greene  Co. Health Department

Henderson Refinishing

H.J. Becker

Hubbardton Forge

Korrect Plumbing

Larkin Electric

MEVECA

Oakwood Flooring

Ohio Valley Dumpster

Requarth Lumber Co.

Rollins Moving & Storage

Sherwin-Williams

Stone Center

Village of Yellow Springs

Yellow Springs Hardware

Your dedication and expertise is deeply appreciated by all
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Published April, 2024

We look forward to sharing the building

with our community. Your support of the

office renovation is appreciated.
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Together we can do more. JOIN US!

www.yscf.org P.O. Box 55, Yellow Springs, OH 45387 937-767-2655


